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SIMEONE MUSEUM TOUR 
Several members of the South Jersey Region attended a tour to the 

Simeone Museum in Philadelphia on March 10th. 
The Simeone Museum is partnering with AACA and offering free 

admission for all AACA members. 
It was a cold but lovely day for a tour and we were able to see the 

beautiful antique race cars along with many other antique 
automobiles. There was also a model car show at the museum, that 
also was very interesting. 

Those attending were Dave & Sue Birchmire, Larry & Marge 
Irwin, Gene & Michelle Hamilton, Ron & Doretta Scott, Ron & 
Annette Scott, Terry Shelton, and Ray McFarland.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photos above are of the 
Simeone collection and those 
who attended the tour.  
Not pictured are Ron and 
Annette Scott. 
Additional photos can be seen 
on our website sjraaca.com 
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Michelle Hamilton, Doretta Scott & 
Sue Birchmire 
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Terry Shelton, Gene & Michelle Hamilton, Ray McFarland, 
Sue & Dave Birchmire 
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SJRAACA OFFICERS 
President: Ray McFarland  -  609-202-3906 
 sjraaca@gmail.com  
Vice President: Terry Shelton  - 856-769-0231 
Secretary: Becky Counsellor  -  856-935-1344 
Treasurer: Edna Norr is   -  856-339-6587 
Editor: Linda McFar land  - 609-202-3907  

 224 Hogate Blvd., Salem, NJ 08079 

 sjraaca@gmail.com 

Board Member  -  Ron Scott  -  856-629-6085 
Board Member  -  Chuck Gibson  -  609-221-5435 
Board Member  -  Leon Erdner   -  856-207-2224 
Board Member  -  Janet Erdner   -  856-935-4871 
Past Pres.  -  Dave Birchmire  -  856-371-9304 
Sunshine  -  Bonnie Green  -  856-575-5547 
Membership-Larry & Eileen Niedzialek-856-691-7403 
Swap Meet  -  Gary Green  -  856-575-5547 
Website  -  Linda McFar land  -  609-202-3907 
 
Questions?? Feel free to contact any officer or board member 
and they will be glad to help. 

************************* 

CLUB MEMBERSHIP  
 SJRAACA dues are $10 per year (due by Jan 1st).  

 Must be a member of AACA National. 

 Meetings are at Woodstown Borough Hall at 7 p.m. the 1st 
Monday of every month except 4th of July & September then it 
is the following Monday. Call any board member  for  meeting 
cancellation notices during weather emergency. 

 CLUB WEBSITE:  www.SJRAACA.com 
     There is always more to see on our Website.   

  

CLUB JACKETS OR SHIRTS?? 

Placing a shirt & jackets order soon.   
The cost is on the members. See Linda 
Mens Golf Shirts: S-XL $22; 2X & 3X $24 
Ladies Golf Shirts: same as above 
Spring Jackets: S-XL $46; 2X $48 & 3X $48 
Winter Jackets  S-XL $70 
 

************************* 

  HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
 March Birthdays  Oops!  
3-13  Bill Wynne  3-28 Tyler Chin 
 
 April Birthdays 
4-3  Linda McFarland 4-12 Alex Chin 
4-5  Ron W. Scott 4-17 Scott McFarland 
4-9  Cindy Sutton 4-20 Mike Orsini 

 
BIRTHDAYS NEEDED! If you haven’t  been to a meeting lately 
and never gave me your birthday, then I don’t have it. E-mail or mail 
your birthday to me so I can make sure it’s in the newsletter. 

 

         * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
SUNSHINE 
Bonnie Green reported a fruit basket was delivered 
to Judy Fischer and sympathy cards were sent to 
Marcie Lewis, Donna Crim & Bryan Lewis and 
Sandy Zane. 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
Ray McFarland 

Hello again friends. I am happy to report that 
our Swap Meet was well attended by vendors 
and shoppers. The snows of Thursday were 
melted and the grounds were hard with only one 
or two vehicles getting stuck but did not require 
a tow with tractors. Our club members joined 
together to make the Swap Meet a success. 

It is with sadness and broken heart that I must report the death of 
Tim Crim, 17 years old.  Tim worked both days at the swap meet and 
told Linda that he was going to join the club.  Tim was killed in a 
motor vehicle accident on Sunday, on his way home.  Tim is 
survived by his mother, father, brother and grandmother Marcie 
Lewis. Words cannot express our grief at the loss of this young man. 

Spring is sprung?  What are your thoughts and memories of 
springs?  In my 70 + years, I remember Easter as a time of new 
Sunday School cloths, coloring eggs, candy, baby ducks, chicks, 
bunny rabbits, Easter sunrise service, mothers and children with hats 
and Easter finery. Shopping for our Easter outfits at Robert Hall. (Do 
you remember Robert Hall’s advertising jingle?)  Easter parades, in 
towns and cities. Family times, dinners with everyone all dressed up, 
no blue jeans.  Well times have changed.  The older we get the more 
we reflect on the past.   

Well you have the perfect way to bring back those old good 
memories and make new happy times to remember.  OLD CARS!!   

Join with us on our local and national car tours, meets and 
cruises.  Bring a friend, talk up your club. 

Check out our website’s new look.  Watch the home page scroll 
through to see some of our beautiful cars. 

See you on the road. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
FROM YOUR EDITOR 
Linda McFarland 

 

Welcome Spring!  Well maybe.  As I write 
this note, we were supposed to have more snow. 
But, luckily we were given a reprieve. 

I know you are ready for spring as well.  I 
am really looking forward to the warmer weather 
and our first Bobbitt Cruise on Wednesday, April 
18th.  Lets hope for a nice warm spring day. 

Of course, spring means getting our cars ready for the cruising 
season and our first Kountry Kitchen Cruise will be on April 28th.  
They always go all out for us with a great buffet.   

I hope to see everyone out to our cruises. 
We are also looking forward to touring with our cars to the 

surrounding areas.  If there are any specific places that you think 
would be of interest to everyone, please let me know so we can plan 
a day trip or even an overnight trip. 

I am especially looking for someone to help plan these tours and 
trips.  Your help is always appreciated. 

We are having a Board of Director’s meeting on Monday, April 
16th so if you have some ideas or suggestions, please let me know so 
we can discuss with our Board. 

We cannot begin to thank everyone enough for all the help that 
made our annual Swap Meet a great success.  We had so many out 
on Saturday and Sunday, it made everyone’s jobs much easier.   

Remember to check out our website regularly for updated 
information.   

I am always looking for articles on your favorite car.  Don’t 
forget, I will gladly help you write the article.  Just give me the 
basics and a photo and I will do the rest. 

And, don’t forget to get me those recipes. You know how we all 
love to eat. 
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South Jersey Region 

Events & Activities  

APRIL 
2 7:00 PM CLUB MEETING Woodstown Borough Hall 
12 6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD NIGHT OUT  
       Elmer Diner, 41 Chestnut Street (US Rt. 40) Elmer NJ 
14 8am-3pm BRANDYWINE REGION AACA SWAP MEET 
 New Garden Twp Hall, 299 Starr Rd. 
 Landenberg, PA 19350 (tlg56vet@comcast.net) 
16  7:00 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING @ Hitchners 
18 5:00-8:00 PM BOBBITT AUTO CRUISE NIGHT 
21   10:30 am STRASBURG RAILROAD TOUR (Pg. 4) 
27 5:00-? 4th FRIDAY Historic Woodstown on  
       Main Street (Parking in Friends Meeting House Lot) 
28 4:00-8:00 PM KOUNTRY KITCHEN CRUISE NIGHT 
29 1:00-4:00 PM BREWS & CRUISE Glasstown Brewing Co. 
        To benefit Millville Army Air Museum 
MAY 
7 7:00 PM CLUB MEETING Woodstown Borough Hall 
10 6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD NIGHT OUT 
12   9:00 AM –12:00 PM CARS & COFFEE @ Kountry Kitchen 
16 5:00-8:00 PM BOBBITT AUTO CRUISE NIGHT 
19 10:00 AM-2:00 PM CARDINAL VILLAGE CAR SHOW 
JUNE 
2     9:00 AM-12:00 PM CARS & COFFEE @ Kountry Kitchen 
4 7:00 PM CLUB MEETING Woodstown Borough Hall 
14 6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD NIGHT OUT 
23   4-8 PM KOUNTRY KITCHEN CRUISE NIGHT 
23 10:00 AM-3:00PM—WOODMEIER FARM CAR SHOW 
23   9:00 AM-2:00 PM JERSEY CAPE REGION AACA        
         OCEAN CITY SHOW & PARADE 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  * * * * * 

FRIENDSHIP & FOOD  
April 12, 2018  -  6:30 PM 
ELMER DINER 
41 Chestnut St. (US Rt. 40) 
Elmer, NJ 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

CARDINAL VILLAGE CAR SHOW 
SATURDAY, MAY 19, 2018 

10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 
455 Hurffville-Cross Keys Road 

Sewell, NJ 

Pre-register your car by May 1st and be entered for a 
$50 gift card. 

Prizes for the Top 3 Cars 
NO ENTRY FEE 

1 Free Lunch per Car entry 
To register contact Keirston Shoemaker-Jefferson at: 

kshoemaker@cardinal village.com or 856-582-5292 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 WOODMEIER FARM 
Classic Car Show & Pig Roast 
SATURDAY,  JUNE 23, 2017 

10:00 AM—3:00 PM 
$10/pp Pre Registration  
Refundable upon attendance 

REGISTER NO LATER THAN JUNE 4, 2017 

 
Contact Linda McFarland for more information 

609-202-3907 or sjraaca@gmail.com 
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Meeting Highlights of the 
South Jersey Region 

Monday, April 2, 2018 
The meeting was called to order by President Ray 

McFarland at  7:05 pm.  All stood for the flag salute and 
pledge of allegiance.  Ray then called for a moment of silence 
in memory of Tim Crim. 

Ray then asked for any new members or guests in 
attendance.  He introduced Raymond & Judy Fischer who 
joined our club last year.  They came down from north Jersey.  
Also present was Wayne Tuck from New Jersey Region 
AACA. Wayne is also AACA VP of Membership.  Wayne 
took a few minutes to introduce himself and spoke regarding 
the importance of encouraging more people to join AACA.  
He also spoke regarding the recent correspondence we have 
received from the AACA Museum.  He was available after the 
meeting to speak with anyone who had more questions. 

Becky Counsellor then read the Secretary’s report. Edna 
Norris gave the Treasurers report.  Both reports were approved 
as given and bills were approved for payment. 

Bonnie Green gave the Sunshine Report.  A fruit basket 
was delivered to Judy Fischer and sympathy cards were sent to 
Marcie Lewis, Donna Crim & Bryan Lewis and Sandy Zane. 

Becky then read the correspondence.  Thank you notes 
were received from John & Fran Shore and Judy Fischer. 

Ray spoke on the recent Simeone Museum Tour. 
Gary Green then gave the Swap Meet Report. He thanked 

everyone for all their help.  He noted that all the vendors 
seemed happy with their profits at the swap meet. 

Ray then noted that the Board of Directors had discussed 
the giving of a donation to the family of Tim Crim.  Chuck 
Gibson also spoke regarding Tim’s contributions to our swap 
meet this year.  A motion was made and approved to give the 
family a check to help with expenses. 

Friendship & Food will be on April 12th at 6:30 pm at the 
Elmer Diner, 41 Chestnut Street (US Rt. 40), Elmer, NJ 

April 14th is the Brandywine Region AACA Swap Meet 
in Landenberg, Pa. 

Monday April 16th at 7:00 PM is a Board of Director’s 
Meeting at Hitchner’s Furniture. 

Our Cruise nights will begin this month with Wednesday, 
April 18th Bobbitt Auto Cruise night and Saturday, April 28th 
is our Kountry Kitchen Cruise night. 

Linda McFarland then spoke on a Strasburg Railroad Tour 
for Saturday, April 21st.  If you are interested in attending, 
please call Linda. 

Dave Birchmire then spoke on the Woodstown 4th Friday 
that the township is trying to have this year.  Starting with 
Friday, April 27th.  They would like some antique cars.  The 
cars will be parked in the Friends Meeting House parking lot.  

A motion was made and approved to give Howell 
Wentzell of Red Oak Disposal a gift certificate for providing 
the dumpster for the swap meet.   

Frank Heiss then introduced his nephew Mark Thompson 
who was going to join our club.   

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:00 pm. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

 

 

 

STRASBURG 

RAILROAD TOUR 
Saturday, April 21st 

Leaving Pennsville at  

10:30 am 

Brunch at Dutchway Restaurant.  Traveling to 

Strasburg, PA and visiting the Pennsylvania Railroad 

Museum.  3:45 Board Strasburg Railroad for “The 

Great Train Robbery” interactive ride. 

Tickets $19 adults; $13 children (2-11) 

Contact Linda McFarland 609-202-3907 ASAP for 

tickets. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

AUTOMOTIVE 

TRIVIA 

Did You Know? 

 
 In 1913, Maine & Vermont were 

deciding if eight miles per hour was too fast for an 

automobile to travel. 

 The gasoline gauge on the instrument panel was 

introduced in 1923. 

 Bumpers became optional equipment in 1906. 

 Left hand steering was introduced by Ford in 1901. 

 In 1905, cars were first sold on the installment plan. 

 The word “automobile” first appeared in Youth’s 

Companion magazine in 1896. 

 The Ford Motor Company reported profits of over 

one million dollars in 1907. 

 In 1899, Boston parks were closed to motor vehicles 

during the day to reduce accidents caused by 

runaway horses. 

 Taxi cab service started in New York in 1898. The 

vehicles were electric powered. 

 The rear view mirror was first used in the 1911 

Indianapolis 500 race. 

 The first speeding ticket was issued in 1902 to a man 

going ten miles per hour. His fine was $10. 

 Henry Ford’s first motor vehicle in 1894 went 

forward but not backward. 

 Goodrich introduced tubeless tires in 1948. 
This was forwarded by Clay Thomas. The source was John Emery, 

Archivist of the Auburn Cord Duesenberg Museum, Auburn, IN 
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SJRAACA 47th ANNUAL SWAP MEET & CAR CORRAL 
Sunday, March 25, 2018 

We had a wonderful day on Saturday, March 24th and Sunday, March 25th with so many members helping with 
setting up and working the fair grounds. There were over 40 members who came out to help both on set-up day and 
the day of the swap meet.  Thank you to Bob Thompson for taking the many photos you see below. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elaine Faunce & Hok-Wai Chin 

Levi Erdner helping out Ed & Eddie Fuller, Ian Green  
Scott McFarland 

Chuck Gibson Alex and Marven Chin Larry & Eileen Niedzialek 
Russ & Mary Jane Shipman 

Bob Thompson & Ray McFarland 

Marge Irwin & Linda McFarland Miriam Willis 

Tyler Chin 
The busy office  where many  
Stopped in to stay warm. 
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SWAP MEET  (Continued) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH 

 FIRE CRACKERS 
From the Kitchen of  Sara Swann  
(Friend of Linda McFarland) 

 
1 1/2 Cup Canola Oil 
1 pkg. ranch dressing mix 
2 Tbsp. crushed red pepper 
1 box of crackers (Saltines/Oyster/Wheat Ritz) 
 
2  1-gallon ziplock bags 
 
Put 2 sleeves of crackers in each bag. 
Pour half of the mixture in each bag. 
Knead or shake several times over a 24 hour period. 
She actually divides the recipe in two measuring cups. 
 
(I have actually never made this recipe but Sara brought 
these to our ladies retreat and they were excellent.)  
 

 

Have a recipe you would like to share? 

Send your recipe to Linda  

at sjraaca@gmail.com 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 

 

DID YOU GET  

A NEW VEHICLE ? 

Send your photo to Linda and let 

everyone know about your new 

find. 

sjraaca@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Parking Lots were  
Full and some folks 
had to wait to park. 

Tailgate area was 
also full 

Buildings were very 
busy 

Michelle Hamilton  
Collecting for parking  
Others directing traffic 

Michelle Hamilton  
Collecting for parking  
Others directing traffic 

Frank Heiss selling 
His car parts 

Car Corral was very 
busy 
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SJRAACA CLASSIFIEDS  

FOR SALE- 1966 THUNDERBIRD $9,500 
 390auto/PS/PW 
 58,500 original miles 

California car. 
 Mostly orig except wheels 

and body side molding.   
 One small chip on hood 

and small seam open on 
back of passenger seat.  

 Many pictures available.   
 Asking $9,500! 

Contact: Natalie 609-517-5648  
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
FOR SALE:   

 Tools,  
 Auto Parts, 
 Engines,  

 Trailers, etc.  
 
CONTACT:  Ron Allen  allen61@comcast.net 
856-794-8357  Contact Ron and he will send you a list and photos 
of all the items he has available. 
 

 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FOR SALE:  1965 DODGE CORONET CONVERTIBLE  -  $13,500 
 Chrysler 400 big block 
 Amateur restoration  

 Bought from it’s original owner 27 years ago 
 Many extras. More photos available 
 Asking $13,500 

 Under 2000 miles on upgraded engine.                             
 Call Fred Coffin—215-370-4740. 
 All inquires answered. Salem, N.J. area.  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FOR SALE  -  1983 Cadillac Fleetwood Brougham $1,000 

 4 Door 
 Runs OK 
 Body needs some work 

 $1,000  Open to reasonable offer 
Contact Vasile Williams 610-299-6208 

SJRAACA CLASSIFIEDS 
 
FOR SALE—1966 AMC AMBASSADOR  
 $5,000 

 Nash 327  -  94,600 miles  
 No Rust 
 Super Clean 

 New Battery & Wiring 
 Extra Hubcaps          
Contact Shanonn @856-264-7005 
 

 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
FOR SALE 1941 FORD COUPE  $8,000 negotiable 
 Car is on frame, Stripped 

 almost all N.O.S. Parts. 
 Rebuilt Mercury flathead V-8 engine never ran. 
 New Tires 

For Info call Henry at # 609 364 0996   
       or 856-696-0643  

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE: 1980 CORVETTE  -  $12,000 OBO 
 36,000 Miles 

 Big Block 454 
 Chrome side pipes 
 Fresh 4 wheel alignment 

 Many new parts, too much to list 
 Fun car to drive 
CONTACT: Ed   856-362-0001 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

FOR SALE: 1962 PONTIAC STAR CHIEF  -  $12,500 OBO 
 Low mileage 

 Excellent Condition, garage kept 
 Original Owner 
 Excellent interior 

 Starts right up 
CONTACT: Durland Weale, New York  
601-350-2179 (Ask for Alice) 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
ADVERTISE YOUR AUTOMOTIVE  

ITEMS FOR SALE HERE 

tel:609-517-5648
mailto:allen61@comcast.net
tel:856-794-8357
tel:215-370-4740
tel:609%20364%200996
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* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
SJRAACA CLASSIFIEDS 

 
FOR SALE  -  SPEEDAIR 
COMPRESSOR $200 obo 
 

 2 hp 

 30 gallon vertical tank 

 $200 or best offer 
Contact: Bob Harris 856-935-2971 
 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  
 
FOR SALE  -  TRANSMISSION  $100 obo 

 From a ‘67 Ford Galaxie w/289 
engine 

 Worked good when taken out of 
car 

 Probably needs front and rear 
seals 

Contact: Bob Harris 856-935-2971 

 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

      

If you are in need of automotive 
batteries call  
Ed Counsellor at  
856-362-0001.   
He carries Interstate 

   Batteries 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MY FIRST CAR  

By Larry Irwin  

I was a high school 

student in a small 

town in Tennessee in 

1956. My father felt it 

was a good time for 

me to learn to drive. 

In Tennessee a person 

could obtain a driving license at the age of 16. I think it 

may still be the law. He felt at 14 it might take me two 

years to learn how to drive. He proceeded to purchase a 

1939 Ford Sedan for an ample sum of $50.00. At the time 

we lived on a dead-end street made up of six houses on 

each side of a small creek with the street running down 

the middle. My dad would drive the car on Sunday 

morning and Wednesday afternoon to the lake to go 

fishing. I was permitted to drive the car all of the other 

time so long as I did not get off of our dead-end street. 

My friend, Jim, was having the same opportunity with a 

World War II jeep. He was told not to drive off of the 

street. As things go we learned rather quickly about gears 

and speed plus a few other tricks. Things were going well 

until one uncontrollable afternoon we took out the side of 

the bridge over the creek. Jim lost the use of the slightly 

damaged jeep. I on the other 

hand was luckier. Going a little 

fast and breaks being a little 

weak caused my experience to 

end up at the lower end of the 

creek in about three feet of 

water. Jim and I walked for a 

while afterwards. That is not the 

end of the Ford story.  

When I turned sixteen and 

earned my operator’s license the 

1939 Ford was given to me full time. It was a fun car but 

I wanted to go more modern. I offered the Ford for sale 

and immediately got a buyer. I sold the car for $75.00. 

Shortly after the buyer came back wanting to return the 

car. It seems he had a bad driving record and was unable 

to get a tag for the car. Being the nice person I was, I 

offered to buy the car back for $50.00. He accepted. I 

kept the car for another year, I do not think the oil was 

ever changed, and to upgrade, I sold it for $100. That 

went toward a 1950 Ford that I drove for several years. 

Been down-hill ever since.  

 
Deepest Sympathy 

To the Family of 

Timothy Paul Crim 

9/10/2000-3/25/18 

 



 

South Jersey Region AACA     9 

 
 

 
THE YEAR IN REVIEW  
 Tom Cox  
     2017 AACA President  
 
My term as President has seemingly flown by 
overnight. Having been your President in 2013 I 
felt prepared going into the year for all 
eventualities, but life takes many different turns 

and there were both unexpected good and bad issues to deal with 
during the year. On the bad side, I know many of you still have 
questions and concerns regarding the relationship with the museum 
we founded. At this time all I can report is that we simply want to 
do what is right for our members and coexist in the same city 
without interference or without continuing to create a false 
impression about the relationship. Those issues are being addressed 
by the boards of both organizations.  

On the good side, we consummated an agreement to purchase 
the single best piece of property in “Hershey” and all the due 
diligence necessary to ensure that there were no problems with the 
facility, land or title have been completed to our satisfaction. This 
was a massive effort that was led by legal and real estate experts 
both hired by the club or who donated their services to us. Also on 
the good side was our investigation of two new major initiatives for 
the club that will benefit all members. We are hopeful to make those 
announcements at the annual meeting.  

Tammy and I have been honored to serve you and represent our 
organization. It has been a special and humbling experience. This 
past year we traveled a lot with 12 meets and tours on the national 
schedule. However, it does not end there as there were many region 
and chapter events that asked us to attend and we tried our best to 
honor as many of those requests as possible. Forging friendships 
with other clubs in the hobby found us working with CCCA in 
Auburn for a very first ever meet between the clubs and then 
attending concours in Amelia Island and at The Elegance. We hope 
that we have represented all of you well.  

2017 was the first year for the new Zenith Award and 
something I take away as a special accomplishment for the year. 
This was an idea I had for years and to see it birthed was truly 
exciting. The foundation now has been laid and I hope that the 
award becomes a very important part of the old car hobby. I know 
the participants last year were thrilled. 

While those of us at the Board level do our best to chart a 
successful course for the Club on your behalf, AACA would not 
remain the largest and finest organization of its kind in the world 
without all of you. This is particularly evident to me after reading 
thousands of newsletters from our local regions and chapters and 
attending their events. None of this would happen without you. 
Thank you for doing your part to keep AACA strong.  

AACA remains stable with a firm financial and membership 
picture. We continue to exceed the success of many other clubs in 
the world due to the stewardship of an excellent Executive Director 
and staff. I cannot overemphasize their importance to this 
organization. They have a hand in all that we do from executing 
events to bringing you our award winning Antique Automobile 
magazine and continually improving our Library and Research 
Center. All of us are indebted to them.  

With that said, I am proud to have passed the gavel to Chuck 
Crane as your 2018 President. Chuck and his wife June will have a 
busy year ahead of them certainly with their own set of challenges 
and excitement. They have my support and I know you will give 
them your support as we move forward to making the coming year a 
great one. 

2018 AACA Winter Rummage Box 
 

 
 
 

AACA CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
 
 
 
 
Listed below are some upcoming National tours and meets you 

may be interested in attending: 
 March 23-24, 2018 Winter Meet, Mobile, Alabama 
 April 5-7, 2018  Southeastern Spring Meet-Hornets Nest 

Region, Charlotte, North Carolina 
 April 20-21, 2018  AACA Western Spring Meet-Tucson Region 

Tucson, Arizona 
 May 11-12, 2018 Central Spring Meet, Auburn, Indiana 
 May 31-June 2, 2018 Annual Grand National Meet-Western 

PA Region, Greensburg, PA 
 June 25-29, 2018  Eastern Divisional Tour, Lock Haven, PA 
 July 11-14, 2018 AACA Eastern Spring Meet, Gettysburg, PA 
 Sept. 12-15, 2018 AACA Central Divisional Tour-Amarillo 

Region, Texas Panhandle 
 October 10-13, 2018 Eastern Fall Meet-Hershey Region, PA 
 October 21-26, 2018 Founders Tour—S. Illinois Region, Ohio 

Valley Chapter, Metropolis, Illinois 
 November 5-9, 2018 AACA Sentimental Tour—Louisiana 

Region, Natchez, Mississippi 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

WANT TO DO SOMETHING  
THAT MAKES YOU FEEL GOOD?  

By Lars Anderson, Vice President 
Library & Research Center 

You’ve had an antique vehicle for years and 
you belong to the finest car club there is. It 
provides lots of good times and years of 
memories. You are part of a community, a 

national community of old car enthusiasts. You share the 
experience of belonging with many thousands from across the 
country. You also have another common trait. You’ve 
collected an array of literature, documents, and magazines - 
all types of printed matter. More than you really need. What 
are you doing with the duplicates? Perhaps you sold a vehicle 
and now have a file cabinet of material which has no meaning 
to you. How are you going to dispose of it all? You really 
don’t have the heart to throw it away.  

Well here’s a good feeling move you can make. Your 
AACA Library can use your collection to further their 
responsibilities as America’s Automotive Library. They 
would really appreciate receiving it to add to their files. And 
so would the researcher who hasn’t been able to find, until 
now, the document you donated and now here it is in our 
library. It’s all tax deductible because the Library and 
Research Center is a 501 (c) (3). They’ll send you a nice 
thank you letter and receipt of material. It’s your 
responsibility to place a value on it. Call the Library at 717-
534-2082 and ask for Chris Ritter or email critter@aaca.org. 
Do it now and start glowing. 
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South Jersey Region AACA 
c/o Linda McFarland 
224 Hogate Blvd. 
Salem, NJ  08079 

SOUTH JERSEY REGION ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AMERICA 
     DATES TO REMEMBER 
                 
  APRIL 
              2   7:00 PM CLUB MEETING, Woodstown Borough Hall 
          12  6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD NIGHT OUT  
         Elmer Diner, 41 Chestnut St. (US Rt. 40) Elmer, NJ 

            14  8am-3pm—BRANDYWINE REGION AACA SWAP MEET 
            New Garden Twp Hall, 299 Starr Rd., Landenberg, PA 19350 
            16  7:00 PM BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING @ Hitchners Furniture 

         18  5:00-8:00 PM BOBBITT AUTO CRUISE NIGHT 
         21  10:30 am STRASBURG RAILROAD TOUR (Pg. 4) 
         27   5:00 pm-?  4th FRIDAY HISTORIC WOODSTOWN on Main St. 
                 (Parking in Friends Meeting House Lot) 

            28   4:00-8:00 PM  KOUNTRY KITCHEN CRUISE NIGHT 
            29   1:00-4:00 PM BREWS & CRUISE Glasstown Brewing Co.  
     (Benefits Millville Army Air Museum) 
 

            MAY 
           7  7:00 PM CLUB MEETING Woodstown Borough Hall 
         10  6:30 PM FRIENDSHIP & FOOD NIGHT OUT 
         12  9:00 AM-12:00 PM CARS & COFFEE @ Kountry Kitchen 
         16  5:00-8:00 PM BOBBITT AUTO CRUISE NIGHT 
         19  10:00 AM-2:00 PM CARDINAL VILLAGE CAR SHOW (Pg. 3) 

Address Label Here 


